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April 30, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
Ordinance 17143, adopting the King County Metro Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021 (strategic plan) and the King County Metro Service Guidelines (service guidelines), requires Metro to transmit to Council, for acceptance by motion, an annual service guidelines report.  Additionally, chapter three of the strategic plan requires Metro to report on strategic plan measures and progress on a biennial basis.

In order to better align the reporting schedule of the biennial strategic plan progress report with Metro’s budget cycle and the complementary service guidelines report with the typical service planning cycle, I am pleased to transmit for your consideration a proposed amendment to Ordinance 17143.  This amendment would change the transmittal date of the service guidelines report to October 31 of each year.  The data collected for this report is available in late summer of each year, and because this information forms the basis of service change proposals, the report should be made available as soon as possible.  This amendment would also establish the transmittal date of the strategic plan progress report to June 30 of every other year beginning in 2014.  Submitting the strategic plan progress report the same year as Metro’s biennial budget would help integrate the two documents.
Both of these reports are critical to measuring progress toward and guiding Metro’s actions to achieve the goals outlined in the King County Strategic Plan.  This new reporting schedule will help make important service planning and budget data available in a more timely manner.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Supervisor of Strategic Planning and Analysis, Service Development Section, Metro Transit Division, at 206-263-4753, or by email at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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